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1. INTRODUCTION 
This is a joint paper from the Mental Health Trust (MHT) and the Teaching Primary Care 
Trust (TPCT), who, together with the local authority, are leading the development of 
mental health services in Haringey, which will include the redevelopment of the St Ann’s 
Hospital site.  
 
The paper sets out the issues and outlines the current thinking on how to take things 
forward. It has been prepared for discussion with the Overview and Scrutiny Committee 
(OSC) at the meeting on 28 July, when the MHT, PCT and local authority will be giving a 
joint presentation on how the three partners are working together to improve mental 
health services in Haringey. 
 
2. BACKGROUND 
The MHT is the principal provider of mental health services for the people of Haringey (as 
well as Barnet and Enfield), many of which are currently provided from the St Ann’s site. It 
is well recognised that although many of the local mental health services provided in 
Haringey are of high quality, some aspects of the services, and the facilities they are 
provided from at St Ann’s, need improvement and investment. The St Ann’s site is owned 
by the MHT, but as well as mental health services, a range of other health services are 
also currently based there, most provided by the TPCT. 
 
The MHT produced an outline planning document (called a Strategic Outline Case) 
looking at the future of the St Ann’s site in 2006. This set out a range of options for the 
redevelopment of services currently based at St Ann’s. Since this was produced, there 
have been a number of major changes and developments, including the London wide 
Healthcare for London proposals, the TPCT’s proposals for developing primary care 
services locally and also changes in plans for the way that mental health services are 
provided in the future.  
 
The original Strategic Outline Case therefore needs to be significantly revised and 
updated to take on board these major changes. The MHT, the TPCT and the local 
authority are working together to agree a process and timetable to produce a new 
Strategic Outline Case as quickly as possible.  
 
The development of a new Strategic Outline Case will involve the MHT, TPCT and local 
authority working very closely and taking into account the views of wider stakeholders 
including service users and carers, community and voluntary groups and local people.  
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3. MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES 
There have been significant improvements in mental health services in Haringey recently 
(as will be outlined to the OSC in the main presentation), however, it is recognised by all 
major stakeholders that there is a need for major changes, both in terms of the service 
model and the facilities care is provided from. The major issues which are driving the 
need for change in the way mental health services are provided in Haringey include: 
 

• Clinical quality of inpatient services. Services are currently based within large 
wards, covering mixed client groups. Lengths of stay are longer than are clinically 
appropriate and there are too many delayed transfers of care.  

• The current service model is too focused on inpatient services. More patients 
should be treated in their own homes and in locations closer to where they live rather 
than as inpatients, where this is clinically appropriate. This is a key theme of the 
current mental health strategy agreed by the MHT, TPCT and local authority.  

• Poor quality environment for inpatient services.  There is a lack of access to 
outdoor space in first floor wards at St Ann’s and there is limited single sex 
accommodation. The overall environment is unwelcoming and feels institutional. There 
are significant fire safety and infrastructure issues that need to be addressed. 

• Too many services are located away from where people live.  Public transport 
links to St Ann’s are relatively limited, and service users, carers and others who do not 
live close to St Ann’s find accessing it difficult. 

The new Strategic Outline Case will outline the proposed way forward, both for the service 
model and for the redevelopment of facilities on the St Ann’s site. The MHT, with its 
partners, is committed to full engagement of wider stakeholders, including service users, 
carers and the public, in the development of the plans for the future. A wide reaching 
engagement exercise is planned to ensure that the views of service users, carers, 
community and voluntary groups and local people will be taken into account and that that 
everyone who wants to feed in their views will be able to do so. 
 
It is planned that a discussion paper will be produced by the MHT with the TPCT and local 
authority, setting out the vision for the future of mental health services in Haringey and 
inviting comments. The timetable for this engagement exercise is currently being finalised 
with the MHT, TPCT and local authority, as it needs to link to the TPCT’s consultation in 
early 2009 on the detailed locality plans for primary care services. Further discussions 
with the OSC on the detail of the proposed engagement process will be required once the 
timetable is agreed.  
 
The long term changes envisaged in the way mental health services are provided reflect 
both national and local mental health strategy and are part of the ongoing programme of 
service improvements and investments in mental health services in Haringey. In the 
shorter term, the MHT is developing plans to introduce some specific changes to inpatient 
services, in line with the existing local mental health strategy, which is about modernising 
services and moving away from an outdated, inpatient bed based, model of care. This will 
involve the further development of services in the community to support more service 
users being able to remain at home where possible, receiving appropriate support, rather 
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than needing an inpatient admission where this is not necessary. This will involve 
redirecting resources, including staff, from inpatient facilities, into community based teams 
and a reduction in the need for as many inpatient beds.  
 
The MHT is planning a formal public consultation on some specific changes proposed in 
inpatient services in the short term. It is proposed that this will run for 12 weeks from early 
September. The OSC has agreed a dedicated process for considering this formal 
consultation on short term changes in inpatient services through a dedicated Task and 
Finish Group and it is planned that draft consultation documents and a proposed 
consultation plan will be agreed with the Task and Finish Group at the meeting arranged 
for 2 September. 
 
4. COMMUNITY HEALTH SERVICES (TPCT PROVIDED SERVICES) 
The TPCT currently provides a range of community health services from the St. Ann’s site 
including: 
 

•  Sexual health services 

•  Specialist child health services 

•  Inpatient rehabilitation for older people 

•  Audiology 

•  Physiotherapy 

•  Dental services 
 
A number of services have recently been relocated from the St Ann’s site to the Laurels 
Healthy Living Centre including phlebotomy (blood tests) and foot health services. 
 
The TPCT has recently consulted on a Primary Care Strategy that sets out how the TPCT 
intends to develop primary and community health care services to ensure that all 
Haringey residents can access high quality accessible health services as close to home 
as possible.   
 
The strategy proposes a ‘hub and spoke model’ built around five neighbourhood health 
centres (hubs) that will provide a wide range of community and primary health services to 
a population of 50-75,000 residents.  These neighbourhood health centres will be 
supported by primary care services delivered from practices working at a more local level 
(spokes).  The next stage of planning will be led by the four local practice based 
commissioning collaboratives and will develop detailed proposals on a locality basis.  
These proposals will be formally consulted on with the public in early 2009.   
 
The South East Haringey locality plan will set out options for how primary and community 
health services for people living in the south east of the borough could be developed.  The 
South East Haringey locality plan will consider what services local residents should be 
able to access in the locality and options for how these services could be delivered in 
future – e.g. from local practices, from neighbourhood health centres (Laurels Healthy 
Living Centre, Tynemouth Road Health Centre and / or a potential new neighbourhood 
health centre located in central Haringey) or from the St Ann’s Hospital site.   
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It is proposed that a separate consultation paper will consider options for the future 
development of those TPCT services on the St Ann’s site that currently provide a service 
to a wider catchment area – e.g. the whole of East Haringey / the whole of Haringey (for 
example sexual health services, outpatient physiotherapy).  In line with the TPCT’s 
principles of ‘care close to home’, wherever possible these services will be provided from 
the five neighbourhood health centre hubs described in the TPCT’s primary care strategy.   
 
For more specialist services (such as specialist dental services and audiology services) a 
range of options will be considered and consulted on, including locating the service in one 
of the neighbourhood health centres or retaining the service on the St Ann’s site (in 
improved accommodation where appropriate). 
 
For each service currently provided on the St Ann’s site the following questions will be 
asked before developing options for public consultation: 
 

•  Who uses the service currently?  

•  What is the best future service model to meet the health needs of Haringey    
           residents? 

•  What options are there for the future location of care? 
 
The TPCT’s corporate office accommodation is also currently based on the site and a 
range of alternative options will be considered as part of the redevelopment planning 
process.  The TPCT is interested in exploring the potential to co-locate some of its 
corporate staff with the local authority.   
 
Together with the further development of the TPCT’s primary care strategy, the 
redevelopment of the St Ann’s site presents some real opportunities to develop services 
in ways that better meet the needs of local residents and to ensure that all services are 
provided in modern, fit for purpose accommodation.   
 
5. NEXT STEPS 
The MHT, TPCT and local authority are currently working together to agree an overall 
process and timetable for ensuring that there is a clear, joined-up, plan for the 
development of mental health services and community services in Haringey and, in 
particular, that there is an agreed outline planning document (a new Strategic Outline 
Case) on the future of the St Ann’s Hospital site.  
 
The production of an agreed Strategic Outline Case is critical to the MHT’s application to 
become an NHS Foundation Trust. As part of its Foundation Trust application, the MHT 
has to demonstrate it has realistic, well developed investment plans for the St Ann's site 
which are deliverable and affordable and which are supported by key stakeholders. The 
MHT is currently working towards the submission of its Foundation Trust application in 
spring 2009 and therefore the production of a new Strategic Outline Case has to fit within 
that timetable. 
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The MHT is currently establishing a Project Team to develop the Strategic Outline Case 
and manage the process of engagement with stakeholders. There will be a formal project 
governance structure, with a Stakeholder Reference Group involving the TPCT and local 
authority and a Communications Group involving the relevant Communications leads from 
each of the three principle stakeholder organisations. 
 
It is important to emphasise that although some of the earlier work done to look at the 
future of services currently based at St Ann’s will be taken into account, this is a new 
process and no decisions have been made at this point. Even when the new Strategic 
Outline Case is agreed, things will still not be finalised, there will then be a stage of 
developing and refining the proposed plans before they are finally agreed. 
 
It is also important to clarify that this process will not be considering the final use of the St 
Ann’s site at this stage. This first phase is focused on determining the best way that 
mental health services and those other services currently based at St Ann’s should be 
provided in the future to ensure that all service users in Haringey receive high quality, 
effective, safe and responsive services which meet their needs. It will not be until this is 
clearer, following input from stakeholders, that the possible options for the future of the St 
Ann’s site itself can be considered, which will be later in 2009. 
 
6. SUMMARY 
This paper outlines the current thinking on how to take forward the necessary changes in 
the way mental health services in Haringey are provided, including the much needed 
redevelopment of the St Ann’s site. In order to reach an agreed plan for the future of the 
site, it is also necessary to clarify how the community services currently provided on the 
site by the TPCT will also be provided in the future. This complex piece of work is being 
taken forward by the MHT and TPCT, working very closely with the local authority, and 
will include wider involvement of other stakeholders including service users, carers and 
local people.  
 
The MHT, TPCT and local authority are working together to agree the proposed process 
and timescale for taking this work forward and will need to engage with the OSC again in 
the near future to agree the more detailed approach to public engagement / consultation.   
 
The OSC is asked for views on the issues raised and the overall proposed way forward, 
including any specific issues which should be taken into account. The OSC is also asked 
to confirm its preferred approach to future involvement as the work progresses. 
 
 
 


